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The Towner News  
2/4 RAR Association Newsletter  

From the Editor  

Welcome to issue No. 9 of the Towner News. The year of 
2022 has certainly passed by quickly, it feels like only 
yesterday that I was putting pen to paper for the 2021 
Christmas issue. Iôd like to say that a lot has happened since 
the last issue but life up here in Townsville has been steady 
but very quiet.  
The 2/4 Association Committee has been hard at work 
achieving Incorporation status, which has been by any 
means, not an easy task. Gary Jiear our past Secretary and 
now Phil Smailes our current Secretary have been hard at it, 
with the approval now in the mailé at last.  
2022 has seen a few get togethers, with the 2/4 Association 
AGM held in Brisbane this year being very successful and 
well attended. Other get togethers have occurred around the 
country at various times too, as well as the Infantry Muster at 
Gympie, where a good solid gathering of 2/4RAR veterans 
represented us, well done men! 
 
For those of you who are unaware there has been a change 
of guard at the 2/4 Association Headquarters. We said 
goodbye and job well done to Merv Dicton as President, 
Gary Jiear as Secretary, and Bill Marklew the Personnel 
Manager and the man who made sure that you all received 
your 2/4 birthday cards. The new committee members 
replacing them have some big shoes to fill in keeping up the 
high level of committee professionalism created by them. Iôm 
sure that they will through persistence be up to the job. 
The 2023, 50-year Reunion planning is in process, and it is 
hoped that many past 2/4 RAR veterans along with families 
will be able to attend. Pass the word around to anyone that 
you know who served in the Battalion, no matter what Corps, 
all are welcome. 
 
So, kick back and enjoy the Christmas issue 
of the Towner News. 
Cheers  
Bob Bakkers 
Editor  
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Message from the Patron ï Brigadier (Retired) Paul OôSullivan AM MBE 
 
 

After what has been an extraordinary year from a weather and economy 
perspective, I hope all members of the Association and your families have 
managed to survive the turmoil relatively unscathed.  
 
As we approach the Festive Season, I hope that you will have the opportunity 
to take advantage of this traditional period of sharing family company and the 
enjoyment of giving and receiving gifts.  
 
I was reminded of the privilege of belonging to an extended family when I 
attended the RAR Association Regimental Birthday function at Victoria 
Barracks in Sydney. We were a small group, but the camaraderie was strong, 
and was a reminder of the bond of brotherhood that is founded in our service  
in the Regiment. A number of Battalions were represented, including Nic Reece 
and myself from 2/4RAR. We enjoyed some well spun yarns from Battalion 
days, and the sort of good cheer that typically goes with this sort of Regimental 
get together.  
 
It was also the kind of cheer that is associated with this time of the year, and I 
hope all of you get to experience that special sense of belonging, not just  
within your own families, but also with your Association family. 
 
 I look forward to being a part of that family next year at the 50th Anniversary of 
our Battalionôs formation. In the meantime, please accept my best wishes for a 
very happy Christmas and a New Year that will be kind to your health and  
good fortune. 
 
Paul 
 
 
 
Paul OôSullivan 
Patron 
2/4RAR Association 
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Presidentõs  Message  

 

 
Gôday all, well here we are at the end of another year. 
 
I hope you all have had a good year. Itôs great to see that there are 
Christmas get togethers being planned across the country. 
 
As we look back on the last 12 months there have been social events 
across the country, allowing a lot of us to get together and enjoy the 
comradery we had as part of the premier Battalion.  The Battalion was 
well represented at ANZAC Day marches around the country including 
the march on Norfolk Island. 
 
Next year we look forward to the upcoming 50th anniversary of the  
Battalion and I hope to see as many of you as possible during the week 
of events in Townsville in August. 
 
I would like to say thanks to the great work of the committee over the last 
year and to thank Merv Dicton for his work over the years as President 
and for his continued advice and support on the committee. Also, thanks 
to Kim Pyke and Bob Bakkers for producing this yearôs newsletter and to 
the hard-working reunion committee lead by Dave Lowe. 

 
In closing I would like to say I hope you all 
have a great Christmas and spend it with those 
closest to you. I will be travelling to Mildura for 
our first family Christmas in many years, so if 
you are travelling, stay safe and enjoy the  
festive season. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Boof  
President 
2/4 RAR Association 
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The  Infantry Muster ñ Gympie 2022  

 
 


